
TREE COMMISSION TREE REMOVAL REPORT 
CITY of KEY WEST 

 
PROPERTY: 719 Poorhouse Ln 
 
APPLICATION NUMBER: T2025-0100 
 
REQUEST: Property owner is seeking removal of (3) Gumbo Limbo trees (Bursera simaruba).   
 
APPLICATION SUMMARY: An application was submitted to remove 3 gumbo limbo trees from the 
property.  The application states that 1 gumbo is girdled at the base, 1 gumbo is in the way of the 
fence and small, and 1 is starting out with a bad shape.    
 
TREE ASSESSMENT and PHOTOS: 
 
Tree 1: 

 
A photo of the canopy 



 
A photo of the crotch of the tree and a photo of the base with rope girdling it since planting 

 



Diameter: 3.8” 
Condition: 40% (the tree is in poor health, the base has severe girdling due to rope cutting it off, and 
the canopy is lacking foliage) 
Location: 50% (will be in the back yard of the property once developed, close to the property line and 
will be close to a pool) 
Species: 100% (on City of KW protected tree list) 
Tree Value: 63% 
Required Mitigation: 2.4 caliper inches 
 
 
Tree 2: 

 
A photo of the tree overall 



 
A photo of the canopy and a photo of the base of the tree in relation to the fence post 

 



Diameter: 2.0” 
Condition: 80% (the tree is in great health, but it is a very young volunteer within the fenceline) 
Location: 60% (growing in side yard along proposed fenceline near a clusia shrub/tree) 
Species: 100% (on City of KW protected tree list) 
Tree Value: 80% 
Required Mitigation: 1.6 caliper inches 
 
 
Tree 3: 

 
A photo of the base of the tree 



 
A photo of the canopy of the tree 
 
Diameter: 2.5” 
Condition: 50% (the tree is in fair health, but has poor structure and is very young) 
Location: 50% (will be in the back yard of the property once developed, close to the property line and 
will be close to a pool) 
Species: 100% (on City of KW protected tree list) 
Tree Value: 67% 
Required Mitigation: 1.7 caliper inches 
 
Total Required Mitigation:  5.7 caliper inches 
 
 



RECOMMENDATION: The trees are all very young. Two of them are not in good shape and one is in 
a poor location regarding the property development. The contractor discussed replanting already, and 
the property owner is open to options, as well as planting outside of the property if the City would be 
okay with that. The sapodilla is being protected during the development as well. I think removal would 
be appropriate and having new, healthy trees would be beneficial. 
 
             
PREPARED BY:             
Mckenzie Fraley 
Mckenzie Fraley 
Urban Forestry Manager 
City of Key West  
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